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ARTS Extravaganza! 

Year 5 CSIRO Discovery Centre Excursion 

Bilingual French-9ƴƎƭƛǎƘ ά.Ŝŀǳǘȅ ŀƴŘ ¢ƘŜ .Ŝŀǎǘέ tǳǇǇŜǘ {Ƙƻǿ όYƛƴŘŜǊƎŀǊǘŜƴ ǘƻ ¸ŜŀǊ пύ 

Year 4 Geoscience Australia Excursion 

Year 6 National Gallery of Australia Excursion 

SRC Colour Disco 2019 

Year 6 Band at Band Festival 2019, Llewellyn Hall ANU 

Red Hill School is a Nut Free Environment 

Red Hill School Newsletter 
Issue 15 

20 September 2019 
 

Wednesday 25 
September 

Year 1 Learning Journey 
8:30am ς 9:15am 

 

Thursday 26 September 

Year 5 CSIRO Discovery 
Centre Excursion 

 

Friday 27 September 

Whole School Assembly 
9:25am 

Jump Off Day 11:30am to 
12:50pm 

Colour Disco 2pm to 
3:15pm 

LAST DAY OF TERM 3 

 

Monday 14 October 

TERM 4 STARTS 

 

Tuesday 15 October 

Year 6 Exhibition Parent 
Information Session 6pm 

to 7pm 

 

Friday 18 October 

Year 4 Geoscience 
Australia Excursion 

The ARTS Show Technical 
Rehearsal 2pm to 3pm 

Newsletter 

 

 

¶  

Coming Events 

http://www.redhillps.act.edu.au/
mailto:info@redhillps.act.edu.au
http://www.redhillps.act.edu.au/__data/assets/pdf_file/0007/453445/2019_Arts_Extravganza_.pdf
http://www.redhillps.act.edu.au/__data/assets/pdf_file/0008/453455/YEAR_5_CSIRO_Excursion.pdf
http://www.redhillps.act.edu.au/__data/assets/pdf_file/0006/453453/French_Puppet_Show.pdf
http://www.redhillps.act.edu.au/__data/assets/pdf_file/0007/453454/Year_4_Geoscience_Australia_Excursion.pdf
http://www.redhillps.act.edu.au/__data/assets/pdf_file/0019/453520/Year_6_National_Gallery_of_Australia_Excursion.pdf
http://www.redhillps.act.edu.au/__data/assets/pdf_file/0020/453530/SRC_Colour_Disco_2019.pdf
https://www.google.com.au/imgres?imgurl=http://1.bp.blogspot.com/-VRfPHtnth_M/TrAkOFTSwnI/AAAAAAAAEzs/RfucMLmuc-w/s1600/nut-allergy.jpg&imgrefurl=http://savvyteachingtips.blogspot.com/2011_11_01_archive.html&docid=q0yHtMqLKGHPEM&tbnid=3JxkEm0o90Mj5M&w=150&h=150&ei=-ly1UuOAHYPPkwWG5IC4Dw&ved=0CAQQxiAwAg&iact=c
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Will be a WHOLE SCHOOL ASSEMBLY held on Friday 27 September at 9:25am 

Hosted by: The Executive Team  

All welcome, please be seated by 9:20am for a prompt start 
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IMPORTANT MESSAGE 

Transport Canberra has been working with Red Hill Primary School to implement the following changes for bus 

services from the commencement of Term 4 2019: 

¶ Re-open the Astrolabe Street bus stop; 

¶ Diverting two route 56 services each morning and two route 56 services each afternoon to make an 

additional stop on Astrolabe Street, to provide another option for students; and 

¶ Diverting school route 2024 services in the morning and afternoon to make an additional stop on 

Astrolabe Street. 

These changes mean that all students catching a bus to or from Red Hill Primary School will be able to use the 
Astrolabe Street bus stop, immediately adjacent to the school. The Red Hill Primary School pack will be updated 

on the Transport Canberra website during the first week of the school holidays. 
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Leadership Team  Overview  
 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

We are quickly approaching the end of term and what a very busy and exciting time it has been! We have seen so many 

wonderful learning experiences with guest speakers, learning journeys and challenging learning opportunities. The past 

fortnight has been exciting and busy for many year levels involved in a variety of activities including: Christian Education; a 

visit from the Telopea Park School 75-piece Band, our own band performances at Floriade and a visit from the Olympian, 

Louise Dobson.  

Improving learning and achievement for all students 

RHIPP  

Today we concluded another very successful term of our Red Hill Interests and Pursuits Program, and I would like to thank 

Serena Wahome and her team for their organisation. This term we welcomed year 2 students from Narrabundah Early 

Childhood School into our RHIPP program. For these students RHIPP is an opportunity to familiarise themselves with the 

school and begin to form friendships with peers ahead of their transition to Red Hill in 2020 where they will join year 3.   

The students have enjoyed a wide variety of activities including outdoor games, photography, African dance and 

connecting with the community.  

Thank you to our parent and community volunteers who have assisted in providing a wide range of activities.  Parents are 

most welcome to join us for RHIPP on a Friday afternoon and share some of their passions or interests with a group of 

students.  Please talk to your class teacher or let the office know if you would like to participate next term. Similarly, if you 

have any feedback or suggestions about RHIPP we would love to hear from you. 

A safe, inclusive and respectful school culture 

Hats 

Thank you to all our families who have ensured their children have an appropriate hat for outdoor sessions.   This term, 

teachers continue to strictly adhere to the Sun Smart policy and are redirecting students to shaded areas if they are not 

wearing a Sun Smart hat. Thank you for your support and cooperation. 

Concrete areas at the front of the school 

We are asking students to refrain from playing soccer and handball on the concrete areas at the front of the school. These 

areas get very congested, particularly after school, and we have had some accidents where parents and toddlers have 

been hit by flying balls. We would appreciate you reinforcing this message with your children at home. 

Lost Property 

As we approach the holidays, we ask that all families check in classrooms and the lost property cupboards for missing 

items. We currently have a large collection of lunch boxes, drink bottles, clothing and hats. We also ask that all items are 

clearly labelled so that they can be returned to the owners. 

Buses 

The School Board is delighted to have been able to work with Transport ACT to reopen the Astrolabe Street bus stop. This 

means students can board and disembark from Bus #56 and Bus #2024 without needing to cross La Perouse Street. 

Unfortunately, in order to accommodate the change, Bus #2024 will need to arrive at Astrolabe Street at 8.07am in the 

morning. Whilst ǘŜŀŎƘŜǊǎ ŘƻƴΩǘ ŎƻƳƳŜƴŎŜ Řǳǘȅ ǳƴǘƛƭ уΦплŀƳ ǿŜ ǊŜŎƻƳƳŜƴŘ ǘƘŀǘ ŀƴȅ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ŀǊǊƛǾing on #2024 go to 

the asphalt area to play as soon as they arrive. On a rainy day those students are invited to sit in the Breezeway until 

8.40am.  

We wish everyone a safe and enjoyable holiday and look forward to working with you again in term four. We hope you 

can attend the Arts Extravaganza on Tuesday afternoon of week two! 

Regards 

Kristy Aitchison 

Executive Teacher 
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Students were then invitŜŘ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ Ψ/ǳǊƛƻǎƛǘȅ {ƘƻǿΗΩ ¢ƘŜǊŜ ǘƘŜȅ ǾƛŜǿŜŘ 
and made wonderings about different weather experiments led by our 
ŎǊŀȊȅ ǎŎƛŜƴǘƛǎǘǎΦ {ƻƳŜ ƭǳŎƪȅ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ŜǾŜƴ Ǝƻǘ ǘƻ ōŜ ΨƳƛƴƛ-scientist 

assistants. 

 

 Kindergarten Overview 

 
During our How the world works inquiry for term 3, Kindergarten 

have been investigating how 
 changes in our natural world have an impact. 

To begin, students participated in four seasons workshops that 
explored the special events and types of weather that occur in each 

of the seasons. They reflected on their learning by creating a 
Ψ{Ŝŀǎƻƴǎ ²ƘŜŜƭΩ ŀƴŘ ƳŀŘŜ ŎƻƴƴŜŎǘƛƻƴǎ ǘƻ Ƙƻǿ ŜŀŎƘ ǎŜŀǎƻn impacts 

them in a different way. 

Students also nurtured their curiosity further by, exploring four weather experiments:  
Rain, Tornadoes, Fog and Growing Sprouts. 

Students identified what materials they needed to complete each experiment, made predictions and determined 
what the results were. 

In the last weeks of term, they will continue to investigate and explore those student questions that are yet to be 
answered! 
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PE & Drumming News 
 

Athletics Carnival Awards 

On Friday 6 September awards were presented 

from our athletics carnival held earlier in the term. 

Congratulations to all those students who 

received ribbons, and to our 2019 champions 

Sage Haling, Julia Wagstaff, Jakob Liljert and 

Archer Doherty.   

La Perouse was the winning house. 

 

 

 
 
Wassa Wassa Performances 

The year 6 Wassa Wassa ensemble has done three high profile performances outside of school this term ς the Rising 

Stars talent competition, ǘƘŜ ŎƘŀǊƛǘȅ ΨBrainstormΩ and most recently ΨStep into the LimelightΩ.  The ensemble 

performed confidently at all three events. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Jump Rope for Heart 

All students having been developing their skipping (jump rope) skills in PE lessons for the last 3 weeks.  Students can 

showcase their individual and group skipping skills on Friday 27 September for our Jump Off Day.  All students from K 

ς 2 will be skipping on the asphalt from 11.30ς12 and years 3 ς 6 from 12-12.40.   

Skipping ropes will be available for purchase before school at stalls on the 

asphalt Tuesday to Friday in week 10.  Ropes are $15 each (cash only please) 

and stocks are limited. 

 

 
Dan Graetz  
PE and West African Percussion teacher 
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SEAACT  Science Fair 2019 
 

 

The 2019 SEAACT (Science Educators Association of the ACT) Science 

Fair concluded on the weekend with judging, which was followed by a 

public viewing of all projects on Monday, 16 September. 

This year, it was pleasing to see the number of entries from Red Hill 

School triple. We had a lot of interest from the junior school, and this 

was backed up by the senior school. 

There were at least six entries from Red Hill. I would like to acknowledge the entries that I had the pleasure in 

reading from Nabijah Shahnum (Yr6), Tejaswinii Mouli (Yr 6), Harshika Mehra (Yr 1), Guhika Walia (Yr1), Bongo Ibn 

Imam (Pre), Saanjh Swami (Yr1), Angelina Zakaryan (Yr6), and Rosie Lang (Yr3). 

A special mention to Harshika Mehra and Guhika WaliaΣ ǿƘƻǎŜ ŜȄǇŜǊƛƳŜƴǘ ǘƛǘƭŜŘ ά/ŀƴ ŦǊǳƛǘ ŀƴŘ ǾŜƎŜǘŀōƭŜǎ ƳŀƪŜ 

electricity?έ ǿƻƴ ǘƘŜ ŦƛǊǎt prize in the physics section of the early childhood section. Congratulations! 

There will be a public viewing of the winning entries at CSIRO Discovery in Acton from 21 to 25 October, with a prize 

ceremony on the evening of Friday, 25 October. Please go and have a look at the winning entries. The prizes are sure 

to be terrific! 

May all who entered try again next year and I hope that involvement in the Science Fair has lit their passion for 

science.  

I hope that this encourages more students to enter the 2020 SEAACT Science Fair. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

  
















